Bloomberg speaks out on ground zero plan

New York Mayor Mike Bloomberg harshly criticized WTC developer Larry E. Silverstein last week for prioritizing high-rent commercial real estate at Ground Zero. Bloomberg suggested that demand in lower Manhattan is higher for retail and residential space, and that planned large office towers might have a hard time finding tenants. Though he is generally quiet about redevelopment in lower Manhattan, Bloomberg expressed frustration with Silverstein’s plan in an interview with the New York Daily News http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002114.php. After the story broke, Bloomberg moderated his tone towards Silverstein, who leased the WTC site from the Port Authority in July 2001 for 99 years. "We've worked well with Larry Silverstein so far, but I just don't think that we're making as much progress as we should," Bloomberg said in a New York Times Article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002106.php. Another story from the Times includes more information on the dispute and Bloomberg’s vision for a “mixed-use” site. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002118.php
Bloomberg’s intervention also spurred two opposing editorials earlier in the week, a statement of support from New York Newsday http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Editorials/article_002115.php
and an angry condemnation from the New York Post. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Editorials/article_002120.php

A recent article in the Daily News reports that Mayor Bloomberg may be right about the real estate market downtown: the reconstructed residential building at 90 West St. is 85% full, while the new office tower at 7 WTC has only one 20,000 square ft. tenant signed with of a total of 1.7 million square ft., about 1% of its capacity.

